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July 29, 2021

Dear Students and Parents of the Classes of 2022 and 2023,

We hope you are enjoying your summer!

We look forward to the 2021-2022 school year and the School Counseling department is busy preparing
to support your child in his/her post-secondary application process. As part of these efforts, this letter
serves to inform you of the testing options for your child to take an ACT and/or ACT at LHS this fall to
accompany future college applications.

ACT - September 11, 2021

Livingston High School has been approved by ACT to be an unlisted test center for Saturday,
September 11, 2021. As an unlisted test center, only Livingston High School students will be permitted
to test at LHS on September 11, 2021. This ACT exam is available to Juniors and Seniors.

In order to register and take the ACT at LHS on September 11th, please have your child visit the ACT
registration website, log in or create an ACT account, and register for the test through this site.

Please note: You will not find Livingston High School listed if you search under “location” on the
registration website. In order to register to test at LHS, you must click on “Change Location” and enter
the following code under the “Test Center Code” box during the online registration process: 238730.

mailto:SCrews@livingston.org
http://www.livingston.org
https://my.act.org/account/signin?location=https://my.act.org
https://my.act.org/account/signin?location=https://my.act.org


For students with approved ACT testing accommodations, you will register on the ACT website as
outlined above, and your school counselor or case manager will certify your accommodations so that
they are applied to your registration. Please do not share this code; we are only permitting LHS students
to register and take the ACT with us.

SAT - October 2, 2021

Livingston High School is a College Board National Test Center for Saturday, October 2, 2021. Students
can register for the SAT at LHS On October 2, 2021 by visiting the College Board website. For students
with approved College Board testing accommodations, you will enter your SSD number, provided on
your approval letter from the College Board, when completing your registration on the College Board
website. As a National Test Center, students outside of Livingston High School can register for this
exam. For additional SAT test date options at other test centers, please click here.

For both test dates, our health and safety protocols will be enacted that adhere to the NJDOE safety
guidelines, NJ Department of Health recommendations, and the Livingston Public Schools testing and
safety protocols. Students and parents will receive additional communication prior to the test date with
detailed information on these safety requirements, procedures for entering and exiting the building as
well as test security requirements as outlined by the College Board.

The post-secondary application process is both exciting and challenging. Your child’s school counselor
is here to help discuss and answer any questions you may have. School counselors will begin meeting
with Seniors for their individual senior post-secondary meeting once school starts in September. Ms.
Rothman, our new College Counselor, is available to seniors for follow up meetings thereafter to
support students' needs, including completing college applications and writing essays. Additionally, Ms.
Rothman is still hosting workshops this summer and available to connect with students prior to the
start of the school year. Please visit the new LHS College Counseling website for more detailed
information.

If you have any questions, please contact your child’s school counselor or Ms. Rothman.

Best,

Sinéad Crews Nicole Rothman
Director of School Counseling College Counselor
Livingston Public Schools Livingston High School
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